	Maine Continuum of Care (MCoC) 
Project Committee 
May 2, 2014 

	Agenda Items

	Attendance/Introductions: Catherine Sullivan; Tiffany Albert, Sally Tardiff, Chet Barnes, Gail Garrow, Wes Phinney, Donna Kelley, Awa Conteh, and via phone: Heather Lea, Tom Michaud/Sharon Dean and David Beseda
	Wes
	

	Review/Approval of minutes:  An error was made in the minutes.  Heather noted that CSI was in Washington County, but they are in York County.  This was removed from the minutes and the minutes were accepted with that change.
	Heather
	

	Update on tasks assigned at prior meetings:

	
	

	New Business/General Discussions:
· Reviewed slides entitled “Reallocating Projects”  by Community Planning & Development
· Discussion in slides regarding consolidation, which states grant must be under the same recipient, have the same component, and expire in the same year.  It was agreed that Steering Committee will gather questions and contact HUD/Lynn Morrow.
· Agencies were invited to present on their project plans for reallocation
· Milbridge Harbor Apartments (Tom Micaud) will likely be requesting an amendment to grant contract rather than reallocation and will keep us updated on discussions with HUD/Lynn Morrow.
· Hope House (Shawn Yardley) has challenges due to other federal funding sources requiring them to operate/provide transitional housing
· an example was given of a client that is chronically homeless and live alone due to health issues
· it was proposed that HH remain TH and request line item change to convert service dollars to all operating dollars and seek other means to replace those service dollars
· Bread of Life Ministries (Heather Lea) may request to reallocate both CoC funded projects (Westman Village – service dollars only and Boothby St. – service and operational dollars) into one PSH project.  However, requested 30 days to discuss with Board of Directors and incoming Exec. Director options for possibly partnering with DHHS for project-base vouchers and seek other means to replace service dollars.  It was also recommended that they compare the revenue of the PBVs vs. expenses/costs.
· Shaw House presented their position with Sally Tardiff and Tiffany Albert presenting.  General discussion around their efforts with Waterworks $91,000/Street Outreach $107,000 & SS/Tenant Education Project $11,000.  Discussed how would they reallocate all three projects into one project.  How would they potentially restructure and maintain certain services.  Good ideas shared and they will take information and prepare proposal for 30 day deadline and submit to Projects Committee. 

· *CSI Woodbridge $68,247.  No communication from this project.  They have received all emails, NOFA ranking, and information sent to all Projects.  Discussed defunding recommendation to Steering.  Discussed recommending Steering send them a letter asking for their input on where things currently are at with them and what are CSI's expectations.  Awa  motioned letter idea, seconded by Chet.  Motioned carried unanimously.

· *YCSPI David Beseda advised Project committee that they would be attempting to put together proposal on RRH project rolling current funding levels for three projects (Brand New Day, Within, Smith) about $239,000 into one project.  David and Wes discussed that YCSPI might end up supporting DHHS getting money for more Shelter + Care vouchers through them.  

· *Tedford Housing.  Craig Phillips couldn't make meeting as he had another commitment.  Donna Kelley is working with them concerning getting MCOC information on an Augusta area project they might want to transfer to someone else. We'll stay connected with them.
· All projects recommended for reallocation were given 30 days to discuss and decide strategies for reallocation within their agency.

	Wes/Chet
	

	Next Meeting;
June 6, 2014 at 103 Texas Ave Bangor, City of Bangor.


	
	


